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To inspire every child to recognise 
their full potential, believe they    

can make a difference and                        
respect themselves, others and                     

the world in which they live. 

 June 2012 

Dear iCAN families, another iCAN year draws to a close and it‘s not just me who thinks this 
year has sped by faster than a mission to Mars! 
 

What a year ... it was packed, check the gallery section on our website for a slide show pre-
senting ‗A year in the life of iCAN:2011-12‘. 
 

Our vision at iCAN is ‗to inspire every child to recognise their full potential, believe they can 
make a difference and respect themselves, others and the world in which they live.‘ This is at 

the heart of our learning at iCAN. We introduced new initiatives including the introduction of 
the IPC in Key Stages 1 and 2 and Kagan‘s structured cooperative learning across the school. 
Both the IPC and structured cooperative learning support the children‘s learning experience 

and our learners have embraced them enthusiastically. Although change can be challenging it 
has been worth it as we have seen the benefits through improved learning. 
 

This is always an emotional time of year as we have to say goodbye to children and adults who 
are special to us which is sad but we also celebrate the fact that they are off on their next ad-
ventures.  
 

Thank you to the iCAN children for bringing a smile to my face every day. You continue to in-
spire me! Thank you to all our parents and carers who do such a wonderful job supporting their 
child/ren learning. It has been great this year to see so many of you in school for exit points, 

CLC‘s and family socials. I‘d like to say a special thank you to the iCAN team for working so 
hard to ensure iCAN offers our children the best opportunities for learning and developing into 

the citizens of the future. Without each and every one of them iCAN would not be the place it 
is. 
 

Good luck to all our iCAN families and teachers who are leaving iCAN, I know that you take a 

little bit of iCAN in your hearts with you. 
 

We wish you all a happy, safe holiday and look forward to seeing returning families in August.  

Ms. Lori 
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iCAN PLAY EYFS family event 
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EYFS family event 

This years EYFS Family Event focused on Fairy Tales. There was a 

huge range of different activities to take part in, including face 

painting, gingerbread men biscuit decorating, Snow White‘s lucky 

dip, making crowns and much more! Everyone who came had a 

fantastic morning full of smiles and laughter! Thank you to all the 

EYFS team for putting on such an awesome event! 



To inspire every child to recognise their full potential, believe they can make a difference 

and respect themselves, others and the world in which they live. 

 
Issue 60                                    iCAN TIMES                        June 2012 

Fairy Tales Reception 

The children in Reception 

have been busy looking 

at lots of different fairy 

tales! They concentrated 

on one a week! 
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Reception 

All the children took part in lots of different activities 

linked to their fairy tale. They designed and made 

bridges for the ‗Three Billy Goats Gruff‘. They read the 

‗Ugly Duckling‘ before drawing and labeling their duck; 

they even made one out of clay! ‗Goldilocks‘ came to 

visit and they were all busy writing instructions and 

making porridge! What a lot of learning our Reception 

children have been doing! 
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Milepost 1   The Olympics 

Milepost 1 have been under a strict training     

routine as part of their Olympics unit. They have 

been outside looking at how their bodies respond 

to exercise. They have observed closely their 

muscles and which ones are working when taking 

part in the different Olympic games. Groans and 

moans could be heard all around our garden area 

as the children exhausted themselves by doing sit 

ups, press ups and hard core stretching!! 

Ready... Steady... 

Go!! Well done 

Milepost 1! 
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The Olympics 
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Milepost 1 Exit Point  

Milepost 1 linked their family event in with their 

Olympics exit point. Lots of the Year 1 and 2    

children headed down to the Olympic Stadium on 

Saturday 2nd June with their banners and flags to 

cheer on our iCAN Swim Team! Thank you to   

everyone who showed up — the cheering and 

celebrating could be heard all over the city and it   

definitely helped our swimmers win their races!  

The Olympics 
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The Olympics 
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Milepost 2 Exit Point 

Milepost 2 had a fun, creative exit point to our 

topic Do You Live Around Here? In groups from 
across the milepost, we designed and built our 

very own houses suited to different climates! Some 
were designed for the Arctic, some for a tropical 

climate, some for the desert and some were      

designed to withstand four seasons.  

Check out our amazing structures! 

Thank you to 

all our lovely 
parents who 

came in to 
share all 

their       

children‘s 
learning! The 

children    
always love 
it when they 

can show off 

their work! 
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Child Led Conferences  

Another wonderful 

celebration of     

learning! Thank you 

to everyone who 

came to celebrate 

their child‘s  learning. 

It is always such a  

special day! 
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Milepost 2 Entry Point 

Milepost 2 had a fantastic 

time in the sun with our 
Going For Gold entry 

point! Having made our 
own Olympic torches, 

each team raced in a fun 

relay around the garden! 
We saw some great  

teamwork and heard 
LOTS of cheering. What a 

brilliant start to our topic! 

The Olympics 
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The Olympics 

The children in MP2 were put into mixed year group teams to 

create their burning Olympic torches before taking part in the 
vigorous Olympic event. Despite the heat, our athletes were on 

top form and made some Olympic record times! Well done!  
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Milepost 3 Exit Point  Mission to Mars 
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Mission to Mars 
The heroes return!  MP3‘s exit point invited 

parents and children in to a very special 
press conference where the astronauts 

shared their experiences, knowledge and 
understanding of the mission to Mars.  They 

were then able to look at the children‘s 

learning and were nearly convinced that our 
mission was real!  Year 5 and 6 were truly 

amazing, showing fantastic learning 

throughout the topic! 
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Milepost 3 Entry Point  

MP3 launched into their final 

topic – The Olympics!  Each 
class represented a country 

and after viewing some     
opening ceremony clips and 
looking at different Olympic 

games, they embarked on 

their own iCAN Olympics.   

The Olympics 
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The Olympics 

After our opening ceremony the 

games commenced!  Shot putt, 
high jump, tennis, badminton,  

fencing in the ICT suite, and even    
synchronised swimming were      

attempted.  After an exhausting 

morning, they were ready to begin 
their learning!  Lots of exciting and 

interesting learning to fit in to the 

last few weeks of this school year! 
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KS2 Enrichment afternoon  It was E-tastic! 

For the second year running KS2 have 

been enriching their learning outside of 

the school environment and taking on 

the challenge of Enrichment Tasks!  

Over the year there has been a huge 

range of projects available, including 

making habitats, cooking chocolate, 

building 3-D shelters for Mars, creating 

videos on micro-organisms, producing 

top trump games on volcanoes and  

soooooooooo much more. 

Thank you to Ms. Katie for 

letting the children use her 

room to munch on popcorn, 

relax and enjoying the    

famous ‗Finding Nemo‘ 

DVD. We‘re not sure who 

enjoyed the movie more – 

Ms. Katie or the children?? 

Ally: ―I enjoyed 

the bouncy castle 

and chocolate 

the most! The 

chocolate      

fountain was so 

delicious I  

couldn't stop  

eating the 

marshmallows 

with milk   

chocolate! Yum! I 

also got my nails 

painted, I       

enjoyed so 

much, I want to 

do it again!‖ 



To inspire every child to recognise their full potential, believe they can make a difference 

and respect themselves, others and the world in which they live. 

 
Issue 60                                    iCAN TIMES                        June 2012 

It was E-tastic! 

Everybody who took part in an Enrichment task 

this year should be really proud of themselves. 

The work which was produced was fantastic. A 

special mention has to go to Hanns in Year 5 for 

his 3 outstanding Enrichment Awards. His      

wonderful maths game, his awesome hardback 

‗Extreme Weather‘ book and his superb              

microorganism video which were all so             

sophisticated and looked so professional! You can 

find Hann‘s book published in the library and his 

microorganism DVD has been put in the teacher‘s 

science resource folder to be used as a teaching 

reference! Excellent work Hann‘s, really well 

done!! 

Liam: ―Wow, wow, wow! It was only the most epic Wednesday ever! 

It was well worth the enrichment tasks and the work … so I guess 

I‘m trying to say E-tasks rock‖ 
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KidzCool and chocolate fountains! 

A huge thank you to 

Ms.Vanna and Ms. Ing for all 

their hard work organising 

the fantastic nail art and 

face/body painting! You both 

have real talents!! The nails 

looked so professional and 

the intricate face and body 

designs were awesome! 

The Enrichment afternoon was a huge 

success with the amazing KidzCool  

coming again to wow us with their 

‗water‘ bouncy castle! The children had 

so much fun bouncy around, getting wet 

and they especially loved the             

additional water slide!  

Movies, nail art & face painting! 

Melvin: ―I enjoyed the  

Enrichment tasks very 

much because I got to go 

to KidzCool and the 

chocolate was tastier than 

last year. The bouncy  

castle was super fun and 

wet, even though I didn‘t 

bring my swim suit!‖ 
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Movies, nail art & face painting! 

The delicious ‗Chocolate Shop‘ came 

again and all the children involved 

loved dipping marshmallows,       

bananas and bread into the         

mountainous amount of milk and 

white chocolate. Chocolate covered 

faces were seen all over school that      

afternoon! 

I was so proud of all the children who took part in           

Enrichment tasks this year. It is always so wonderful to see 

the fantastic work you can produce at home and so lovely to 

see you taking part in activities with your families too. To all 

those children who received E-credits this year, you should 

be really proud of yourselves. Well done.  

Ms. Olivia 

Who will 

try and 

earn E– 

credits 

next 

year??? 
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Khmer New Year  Celebrations 

As always, the children at iCAN were super 

lucky to experience all the different        

traditional games that happen during the 

lead up to Khmer New Year! Our wonderful 

LSAs made sure different games were    

happening each day with an extra special 

game which took place on Friday,           

involving lots of water!!  

The children all had a fabulous time! 

The wonderful Ms. 

Leakena and Mr.    

Kosal put on a     

fantastic assembly 

for all the children 

which taught us lots 

about the traditions 

of Cambodia and the 

events that happen 

during Khmer New 

Year and most      

importantly why 

these things happen!  

A range of different games were 

played including: water balloons, 

pok kort, leaf competitions, leak 

konseng, bos angkunh and many 

more! 
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Celebrations 

Huge groans 

could be 

heard in 

Phnom Penh 

as teams 

fought and 

played tug of 

war! 
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KS3 exhibition Olympic swimmer visits iCAN! 

As part of our Olympics unit 

in KS1/2 we were really 

lucky to have a visit from 

19 year old Hem Thon    

Vithiny who swims the 50 

metre freestyle and will be 

joining the 10,500 other 

international sports men 

and women at the London 

2012 Olympics this July.  

The children asked Vithiny lots 

of questions before  Vithiny got 
in the pool and raced with 

some of iCAN‘s own future 
Olympic  hopefuls! This was 

really exciting and the cheering 

and screaming could be heard 
all around the school.  A couple 

of our swimmers were close on 
Vithiny‘s tail at the turn! We 
are hoping that Vithiny will 

come back next school year to 
share her Olympic experience       

with us all. The motto of the 

London Olympic 
Games is  

―inspire a  

generation‖  

If anyone can help 
encourage young 

Cambodians to 
‗reach for the 

stars‘ Vithiny can! 

GO TEAM  

CAMBODIA! 
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KS3 exhibition 

Key Stage 3 held their end of year exhibition this week … 

they have certainly enjoyed a rich and varied learning  
journey in 2011-12. 

Families and teachers joined our students in an evening of 
celebration when awards for each curriculum are were   

presented to members of Year 7 and 8. 
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KS3 exhibition A celebration of learning 



To inspire every child to recognise their full potential, believe they can make a difference 

and respect themselves, others and the world in which they live. 

 
Issue 60                                    iCAN TIMES                        June 2012 

A celebration of learning 
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KS2 Disco  

WOW!! What a lot of children we had turn up to our KS2 

Disco! It was the biggest turnout EVER! Pizza, fruit punch, 

music, flashing lights and dancing! What more could you 

want as an end of year celebration! Special thanks goes to 

our wonderful food & beverages team for staying so late 

to cook for us all! 

Year 6 end of year party  
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Year 6 end of year party  

Our Year 6 learners had their end of year party 

last week and they had a fantastic time eating 
lots, playing games, dancing in the dark and then 

some more eating!  It was a chance for their 
teachers to thank them for a fantastic year, and to 
say some sad goodbyes to those leaving iCAN  to 

continue their learning journey in other places. It 

was a great way to end a fantastic year! 

Good luck in KS3!! 
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iCAN iDOL 

Excitement and wonder were in the air with 

the start of iCAN iDOL in teaching block 5! 
Children signed up to audition with a mixture 

of hope and trepidation and the judges were 
blown away by the sheer volume of talent 

here at iCAN! 

Ms. Kate, Ms. Michaela and Ms. Katie were 
harsh but fair as judges. They had a really 

tough time narrowing down the long list of 
auditionees to just 20 acts who would make 
it through to the live rounds! But, after much 

deliberation, the acts were decided.  

Final 

Each Friday afternoon, the expectant crowd 

gathered, tingling with anticipation. In 
bounced Mr Ollie Seacrest, who guided us 

through pianos, dancing, solo singing,     
duets, girl bands, boy bands, girl and boy 

bands, guitars, violins and so much talent in 

our LIVE assemblies. The children and 
teachers voted in their hundreds! The two 

top-scoring acts from each week went 

through to our extra-special LIVE FINAL! 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR TOP 8           

FINALISTS:  

Ally & Nick, Meng Cheang, Gawon,           

KS1 Girl Band, Jakamo, 4 Chords, Hye Yoon 

and Black and White.  



To inspire every child to recognise their full potential, believe they can make a difference 

and respect themselves, others and the world in which they live. 

 
Issue 60                                    iCAN TIMES                        June 2012 

Final 

Each Friday afternoon, the expectant crowd gathered, tingling 

with anticipation. In bounced Mr. Ollie Seacrest, who guided us 
through pianos, dancing, solo singing, duets, girl bands, boy 

bands, girl and boy bands, guitars, violins and so much talent in 
our LIVE assemblies. The children and teachers voted in their 

hundreds! The two top-scoring acts from each week went 

through to our extra-special LIVE FINAL! 

The votes were taken 

in and the judges  
began frantically 

counting them up! It 
was so close with 
only a few votes    

between 1st, 2nd 
and 3rd! The tension 

grew, the crowd 
went wild and then 
Mr. Ollie Seacrest  

announced the    

winners... 

The FINAL was a real spectacle, with special 

guest judges, performances by GLEE Club  
and eight INCREDIBLE final performances, 

with each act vying for the honour of being 

crowned the very first iCAN iDOL! 

Votes were cast, counted and verified, and 

the winners were ...  

Ally and Nick!  
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iCAN vs Hong Kong Football matches 

iCAN had a very exciting Saturday morning playing against the Hong Kong Football Club who are 

the oldest running club, with the best team in Hong Kong!! With this in mind the pressure was 
on! It simply didn't affect our players though—cool as cucumbers they drew 2 matches 1-1 and 

then streamed ahead to win 5-0! Excellent football skills were shown all round! Well done. 
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Football matches 
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Swim meet at Olympic stadium Go iCAN! 
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Go iCAN! 

ON Saturday 2nd June the final inter

-school swim meet of the year, 
hosted by iCAN, was held at the 

Olympic stadium swimming pool. Mr. 
Danny, Mr. Phirum, Mr. Narak & Mr. 

Sopheap have been working our 

swimmers hard this year to compete 
at the highest level and this meet 

really showcased how teamwork 
really pays off. Even though we have 
no iCAN students aged 14-18, many 

of our younger swimmers stepped 
up and volunteered to represent 

iCAN and swim against the older 
swimmers from the other competing 
schools. All of our swimmers were a 

real credit to themselves and our 
school. It was a close fought battle 

and it came down to the very last 
event to determine the 8-18 year 

olds overall result ... Only 6 points 
separated iCAN and ISPP going into 
this final event with 12 points being 

awarded to the winner ... 

8-13 year olds 

overall results: 

1st iCAN 167 pts 

2nd ISPP 133 pts 

3rd NISC 123 pts 

4th HOPE 54 pts 
 

The following    

results are even 
more amazing as 

iCAN‘s oldest 
learners are only 

13 years old! 

 

8-18 year olds 

overall results: 

1st iCAN 200 pts 

2nd ISPP 197 pts 

3rd NISC 130 pts 

4th HOPE 97 pts 
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International Primary Curriculum Cooperative Learning 

IPC has been supported by Dr. Spencer     

Kagan‘s theories on cooperative learning. 

Again, this was something new to our school 

one year ago but something which has    

flourished in our classrooms. Using simple 

structures in class has transformed the    

children‘s learning, giving them all the chance 

to voice their opinions and be heard. This has 

undoubtedly increased confidence throughout 

the school. Children are now able to celebrate 

their own successes as well as celebrating 

their peers achievements! Again, thank you 

to Ms. Christy for bringing this to iCAN – our 

teacher‘s cannot imagine teaching without 

Cooperative Learning Structures! 

Well we have finished our first year learning with 

the IPC and it has been a huge success! The focus 

on learning has been tremendous and it is clear that 

every child has benefited enormously from this new 

curriculum and our structured cooperative learning. 

Who would have thought that so much fun could 

happen in a school whilst keeping a firm focus on 

learning? A special thank you has to go to Ms. 

Christy who has provided a huge amount of support 

and knowledge to all the teachers which has helped 

iCAN develop this curriculum so well. 

I 

P 

C  
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Cooperative Learning 

It was such an honour to have IPC trainers in 

school during May this year AND to welcome  

Martin Skelton (who is the founder of IPC) to 

iCAN. They were really impressed with our 

school and said what a strong learning      

environment had been created. Candidates 

from all over Asia came to visit us during 

those 3 days and they all left with ideas and 

great enthusiasm. Thank you to all the  

teachers for working so hard this year in 

making your learning environments so      

engaging for the children. It has been     

wonderful to see IPC implemented so well 

into our classrooms and we are sure that this 

will continue in the years to come. 
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iCAN employee of the month iCAN employee of the year 
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iCAN employee of the year 
Each month members of our iCAN staff are nominated for our ‗Employee of the 

month‘ award. When it comes to decision time, it is always a tough choice as we are 

lucky to have so many great staff here at iCAN.  At the end of the year all our staff 

were asked to let us know which of these 10 employees of the month should be 

awarded the title ‗Employee of the year‘. After lots of voting and discussion, we can 

reveal that the iCAN ‗Employee of the Year 2012-13‘ goes to … Ms. Sokny!a huge 

success! The focus on  
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Our iCAN leavers... So long, farewell ... 
Ms. Christy is heading off to Nigeria to work in a mastering IPC school but not 

before introducing Cooperative Structured learning throughout iCAN. Ms. 
Christy has been a font of knowledge this year and we are thankful that she 

shared this with us all. What a great start to KS1 for the children lucky enough 
to be in Ms. Christy‘s class, we‘ve all seen them flourish. Every adult in iCAN 
now uses Christy‘s signal to get everyone‘s attention as it is so effective. We 

have been fortunate that Mr. Danny came as part of a package with Ms. Christy 
as he has been invaluable this year. In addition to working with Mr. Rowdie to 

support in PE sessions he has also been responsible for the After School Clubs 
and for managing the iCAN Swim Team as their coach. His huge smile and  

positivity will be missed both in sports sessions and around the school.  

Mr. Jeremy has brought circus and laughter to iCAN. He leaves iCAN 

with more than he brought with him.... he leaves with a wife, the 
lovely Ms. Srey Pov, who is also part of the iCAN family. Over the 

course of a weekend Mr. Jeremy became Mrs. Jeremy. Mr. Jeremy is 
a dedicated teacher who puts in huge amounts of time to his   
teaching role. He is a positive and encouraging teacher and his pride 

in his children‘s achievements is evident. He will be returning to the 
UK to prepare for his new life as a married man and we wish him 

lots of happiness. 

Ms. Cindy is leaving us after 3 years. She is going from one       

climate extreme to another, from hot steamy Cambodia to a  
freezing Russian island, brrrr!  We will miss Ms. Cindy‘s quirky 

sense of humour and her scariness on International Day. As well 
as class teaching Ms. Cindy had other important roles in her time 

at iCAN including Art coordinator. In her role as the Health & 

Safety coordinator she won the battle of the thumb tacks.  She is 
also known for her imaginative costumes, dressing up at every  

opportunity. Who could forget Ms. Cindy dressed up as an alien in 

underpants. Good luck Cindy, don‘t forget to pack your thermals.  

Ms. Katie is off to start her next adventure not a million miles away.....in 

Beijing. Ms. Katie has been larger than life with her amazing talent for   
performing. We are so happy that she has shared her beautiful singing 

voice with us on a daily basis as she sings around the school. Ms. Katie has 
inspired the iCAN children with her dancing skills leading ‗Wake Up & Shake 
Up‘ . iCAN idol was the pinnacle of her success and we hope she may put in 

a guest appearance next year! 

It has been wonderful having Mr. Lawrence here at iCAN this year. He 

has a love of number that is infectious! He is also an avid cyclist and has 
taken every opportunity to get on his bike. Mr. Lawrence and his partner 

will be returning to Australia as his one year sabbatical is sadly now  

ending.  



To inspire every child to recognise their full potential, believe they can make a difference 

and respect themselves, others and the world in which they live. 

 
Issue 60                                    iCAN TIMES                        June 2012 

So long, farewell ... 

Au revoir to Madame Celine who is leaving Phnom Penh and moving to the        

provinces with her husband. Madame Celine has been working alongside Monsieur 
Pierre in the French department and has helped to develop our children‘s love of all 

things French.  Merci beaucoup Madame Celine. 

Ms. Andrea joined us 3 years ago and for two years guided our Year 6  

children on their journey and transition into KS3. We have all learned so 
much from Ms. Andrea, with her ‗thinking hats‘ and her ‗blob trees‘ being 

just two examples. Her spirited Hakka will go down in iCAN history. This 
year Ms. Andrea took on the challenge of a new year group and has really 

enjoyed teaching Year 3. Ms. Andrea and her partner are heading off to 

Melbourne to start their new lives. 

In the time Mr. Ollie has been with us at iCAN he has had a huge impact. He 

planned and organised a spectacular International Day, building on the success 
of previous years and ensuring it was learning focused. He also transformed 

into his alter ego ‗Ollie Seacrest‘ for special ‗Idol‘ appearances. His signature 
high energy bouncing will be missed. He will be returning to the UK with his 

wife to start the next phase of their life together.   

Mr. James brought a love of the wild side of sport with him to iCAN. The      

landlocked surfer and snowless skier overcame these hurdles and introduced 
the children of iCAN to the power of wheels. A number of the younger members 

of our community are convinced he‘s a giant and will miss the man who gets 
balls of the roof! Mr. James is guaranteed to bring a smile to your face with his      

humour which will be missed. Mr. James is returning to the UK to teach in    

another school using the IPC and we look forward to hearing all about his new 

school. 

Ms. Olly is returning to the UK with Mr. James after 3 years at iCAN. In that 
time she has been a class teacher, a Key Stage Coordinator and Acting Vice-

Principal. Ms. Olly is always up for a challenge, intellectual or physical. Her love 

of rugby is legendary. Her enthusiasm for learning is evident in everything she 
does, she has been instrumental in supporting the introduction of the IPC this 

year, she has worked tirelessly to ensure that this has been a huge success. 
Ms. Olly also introduced enrichment tasks for KS2 last year, another successful 

initiative which has improved the children‘s learning. Ms. Olly has brought so 

much to the iCAN team and we wish her every success in her new school which 

is a ‗mastering‘ IPC school in the UK.  

Mr. Andy and Ms. Nour – they are an iCAN institution ... they arrived 5 years ago 

as newlyweds, having got married two days before they came. They leave as a 
family with Zia. Ms. Nour has done many things at iCAN, she has been a class 

teacher, she introduced ‗peer massage‘, ‗school council‘ and things too numerous 
to mention. Mr. Andy started as a Year 1 teacher before changing direction and 

taking on the role of part time music teacher. Being part time gave him the    

opportunity to develop his music in the community. Mr. Andy is well known and 
well loved in Phnom Penh and he has shared his love of music with many. Mr. 

Andy has developed a collaborative song writing method which he is hoping to 
develop further when they return to the UK. The Yassin-Hawkings family will be 

really missed both at iCAN and in the community.  
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Ms. Anjali & Ms. Esther 

Nursery Teachers 

Ms. Lily & Ms. Vijaya 

Reception Teachers 

Ms. Maggie 

iCAN PLAY Teacher 

Ms. Michelle & Ms. Amanda 

Year 1 Teachers 

Ms. Shona & Mr. Thabo 

Year 2 Teachers 

Ms. Kanha 

Khmer Teacher 

Ms. Roseta 

Staff Development 
Coordinator 

Ms. Leakena 

Head Learning    
Support Assistant 

 

Mr. Pierre 

French Teacher 

Ms. Lily is our Head of Early Years 

Foundation Stage and next year 

will also take on the role of                        

Key Stage 1 Coordinator. 

Ms. Amanda hails from the UK 

and has been teaching in a 

small school in the coastal town 

of Bude in Cornwall for the last 

8 years. A referee from her   

current school described her as 

‗an exceptional teacher.‘ As her 

two grown up children have now 

left home to study Amanda and 

her husband Paul have decided 

it is time for an adventure. We 

are delighted that they have 

chosen Cambodia for the    

starting point of this next part of 

their lives. 

Mr. Thabo is currently teaching in a 

town in the south of England but 

Cambodia has a special meaning to 

Thabo and his wife Jo as she was 

living and working here when they 

met. They will be joining us with 

their two children Odhran (4) and 

Keilah (2). One of his referees said 

that ‗the children in his class love 

learning and make excellent     

progress‘ We are really looking   

forward to the Metcalfe-Falk family 

joining us.  

iCAN Teachers 2012-13 iCAN Teachers 2012-13 
No one can properly predict the nature of work and life opportunities that will be     

available for today‘s primary age children by the time they are adults.                    

Many of the jobs they will have don‘t yet exist; especially in the fields of ICT, technology 
and science. So our iCAN teachers focus on a skills-based approach,                           

developing adaptable and resilient globally-minded learners, prepared for                  
the fast-changing world that they‘ll be living and working in.                                                                                                        

There are lots of familiar faces returning to iCAN in August, along with some new   
teachers who are coming to join our iCAN family. Over the next two pages you can find 

out who will be teaching which classes and also learn more about our new team. 

Welcome to 

iCAN 
 

Ms. Mei & Ms. Ing 

Chinese Teachers 
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iCAN Teachers 2012-13 
Mr. Ciaran 

&           
Ms. Davnet 

Year 3 
Teachers 

Ms. Jeannie & Ms. Annina 

Year 4 Teachers 

Ms. Michaela 

Year 6 Teacher                
& KS2 Coordinator 

Ms.  

Margaret 

Head of Key 

Stage 3      
& Art        

Specialist  

Ms. Kirsty 

English  
Specialist   

 

Ms. Rosaleen 

 Humanities 
Specialist  

 

Ms. Shubhra 

Science 
Specialist  

Mr. Anjum 

I.C.T.     
Specialist  

Mr. Rowdie 

P.E. & 
Sports   

Specialist  

Mr. Phirum 

Swimming 
Specialist  

Ms. Julie 

Music Specialist  

Ms. Kate 

A.E.N. 

Teacher 

Ms. Julie is in her 

5th year as head of 

music at her     

current school in Kent in the UK. She 

teaches music to children from KS1 to 

KS3. As a fully trained primary teacher 

she has been known to teach many 

other curriculum areas too including 

French. She enjoys teaching the African 

drums and also runs choir. She ‗brings 

to the classroom and to the school a 

great enthusiasm and passion which  

inspires others.‘ We can‘t wait for her to 

come and inspire our talented iCAN  

children with her passion for music. 

Ms. Davnet is originally from    

Ireland but after graduating 

worked in East London for two 

years before relocating to S.E 

Asia. She has been working in 

HCMC, Vietnam for the last two 

years in a school that also uses 

the IPC curriculum as a tool to 

improve learning. One of her 

referees described her as ‗ an 

excellent teacher well liked and 

respected by students, parents 

and colleagues alike. She is very 

professional in all that she does 

and a real positive influence on 

the school.‘ She will join Mr.   

Ciaran in Y3 and he is looking 

forward to a partner teacher who 

also loves an Irish Ceilidh. 

Ms. Jo has been 

teaching in London 

for 4 years after a change from 

her original career in marketing. 

Jo has a strong background in 

creative arts which we are very 

excited about. She was described 

as; ‗an inspiring teacher, she will 

be sorely missed at our school!‘ 

After teaching in 

her native Finland 

for 6 years, 4 of 

them in a         

bilingual English-Finnish school, 

Ms. Annina moved to Cambodia 

last year. She has been teaching 

at the Giving Tree for the last 

year. In the words of one of her 

referees ‗She is a wonderful 

teacher with lots of talent and a 

positive attitude‘. She has      

already spent some time in iCAN 

so that we have all been able to 

get to know each other and we 

are really looking forward to 

welcoming her to our team. 

Mr. Sam taught for 6 years in    

Tasmania and NSW, Australia    

before joining an Australian based 

INGO as a Project Officer working 

with children throughout SE Asia. 

His role has taken him to the   

Philippines, Thailand and        

Cambodia. ‗He possesses a warm, 

open and honest approach to the 

craft of teaching, and to life in 

general.‘ according to one of his 

referees.  

Ms. Louise 

A.E.N. 

Teacher 

Ms. Charlie 

Art & DT  
Specialist  

Ms. Jo & 

Mr. Sam 

Year 5 

Teachers 
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CONTACT US... 
 

iCAN British International School 

85 Sothearos Blvd. 

Sangkat Tonle Bassac 

Phnom Penh 

Cambodia 

 

Phone: 023 222 416-7 

Fax:  023 222 418 

Email: ican@ican.edu.kh 
 

www.ican.edu.kh 

ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL 

If your child is unable to attend school due to 
sickness or another reason please ring the   

office in the morning and  inform                 
Mr. Nareth or Ms. Roseta on 023 222 416 

Many children miss a significant amount of 

time from school which has an impact on their 

learning. We understand that there are times 

when this is unavoidable but it is important 

that we are informed prior to the child being 

absent. We would recommend that if you wish 

to take your child out of school during school 

time for a particular event or a holiday you pop 

in and see Ms. Lori in the office first. If this is 

not possible please write a letter to Ms. Lori. 

NEXT ISSUE ... 

▪ Our new IPC learning 

journey entry & exit 
points 

▪ EYFS, KS1 & KS2 family 

events 

▪ KS3 movie night 

▪ Staff football matches 

▪ Creative & Performing 

Arts celebrations 

Remember to check out this amazing    
resource. It will provide hours of fun 

learning, for your child (and you!)  

You can access it by going to the school 
website, www.ican.edu.kh and then   

clicking  

Our 2012-13 calendar is available to 

download on our website 

www.ican.edu.kh                          

You can also import  our ‗Google‘      

calendar onto your own computer or 

handheld device to make sure you‘re up 

to date with all the latest iCAN events. 

Car parking 

Please keep checking your e-mails over 

the summer break as we will be         
updating you with more information 

about drop-off and collection               

arrangements for August,                   

as soon as we have details to share. 


